Minutes

New York Faculty Council

Meeting: May 6th, 2011

Multipurpose Room

Call to order: 1:30 p.m.

The Minutes from the April 6, 2011 NYFC meeting were approved unanimously.

The committee signups for the 2011-2013 cycle were announced. Forms were distributed and  the same form can be downloaded from the NYFC website. The committee signup webpage was introduced, and will be the mechanism for acknowledging committee signups.

John Byrne reported on a Faculty Satisfaction survey committee, which had just been formed. Harold Brown noted that this survey seemed redundant since the HERI survey also measures faculty satisfaction. Demos Athanasopoulos noted that personal data is collected by these surveys, but John noted that the survey will be confidential.

Will Imbriale, Director of the Office of Student Success, introduced a new website developed to help advising. http://www.pace.edu/office-student-success/faculty-and-staff/pax The website is a work-in-progress bringing key advising websites together. At present time, the website contains no new material. It was noted that the website does pull together the mathematics core sequences.

The prior evening's fire alarm was discussed, reiterating the obligation to respond appropriately. If the fire alarm should interrupt a critical class meeting (such as an exam) the instructor should make a decision. Perhaps a formal policy is needed?

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------

Janice Winch, co-chair of the Curriculum committee presented the committee report, recommending 5 different proposals.

The first proposal is a combined BBA in Public Accounting/MS Finance. This a joint degree from Lubin with 154 credits in about 5 years. This allows a student a 3rd program option to earn enough credits to sit for the CPA exam (150 credit minimum). This program was passed by the Lubin Faculty Council. The vote to approve the program was unanimous.

The second proposal is a new concentration for Arts and Entertainment management within the Management major. This would be the 5th concentration in the Management major. Six new courses are part of this concentration, and it is expected to be popular. The vote to approve the concentration was unanimous.

The third proposal is a new minor in Special Events marketing. One new course is part of this proposal, and there is expected to be interest in this minor.  The vote to approve the concentration was unanimous.

The fourth proposal is a new minor in Peace and Justice Studies. This minor already exists on the PLV campus, and there has been interest in NYC. The minor requires one new course and is an interdisciplinary minor built from existing programs. The vote to approve the concentration was unanimous with one abstention.

The fifth proposal focused on changes to the University core curriculum. The purpose is to simplify advising and degree audits. The proposal establishes two courses in AOK 2 through 5, and transfers AOK 1 to a learning requirement instead of a specific core requirement. The AOK 1 credits could be satisfied by any course with an AOK 1 attribute. The Inquiry & Exploration section would be eliminated in favor of increased open electives. Overall, the University core would be reduced to 52 credits.

Susanne O'Callaghan asked if the reduction below 60 credits would alter the perception that Pace provides a solid liberal education; Bill Offutt noted that many other liberal education programs provide approximately 40 credits, and thus we've always been at the high-end of the range. Lynn Byrne noted that external requirements such as NYState's BS requirement and AACSB require 60 to 64 arts and science credits. 

Harold Brown made a motion to table the core approval proposal, pending review of the AOK categories by the Dyson Curriculum sub-committee; this motion was seconded. The motion to table has 6 ayes and 20 nays; since this motion requires a 2/3 majority, the motion to table fails. Demos Athanasopoulos objected to the “Community Service and Public Values” label attached to AOK 1.

The question was closed. The vote to approve the new core proposal was unanimous with 2 abstentions.

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------

Harold Brown was unanimously appointed as the Parliamentarian of the NYFC. 

-----------------------------------------------------------------------------

In New Business, a proposed constitutional amendment was introduced; this proposed amendment will be a new subsection (b) to Article VI, section 5.

If a secret ballot is requested for any vote or motion at a meeting, and if that request is seconded, then the NYFC Executive shall conduct that vote or motion with a secret ballot using paper votes without further discussion, and without calling for a vote on whether to conduct a secret ballot.

This amendment will be voted on at the next meeting, probably in October.

Various faculty expressed concern over the video/audio recording of the JFC. The council asked Vince Barrella to discuss the matter with our Westchester colleagues.

Daniel Strahs provide an update on the Faculty Handbook negotiations. So far, there have been two meetings with the Administration negotiation committee, and we expect to continue meeting through the summer. The progress is slow. Nancy Reagin asked if language was being inserted throughout the Handbook indicating that sections are advisory; such is not the case. Vince Barrella noted that we are the process is reconciling the administration and the faculty, and that we have to be careful not to characterize the administration as an adversary in the process while balancing the language between administration prerogatives and faculty expectations. 

Susan Berardini noted that the Faculty Affairs committee has organized a legal workshop at the Faculty Institute. This workshop will be assisted by the Counsel's office, and will focus on legal issues encountered by faculty. Examples include academic integrity, classroom discipline, FERPA issues, and disabilities. Robert Weiner has been instrumental in establishing this workshop. The workshop will take place on May 24th from 3-3:50.

Demos Athanasopoulos asked everyone to express regard for the protective work of Special Forces.

Walter Antognini moved to adjourn at 2:30, seconded by Nancy Reagin.  Adjourned was passed unanimously.

Respectfully submitted,

Daniel Strahs

Secretary, New York Faculty Council

